
 

 

MAKING TAX DIGITAL (MTD) FOR VAT GUIDE 

 

What is MTD?  

This is a Government initiative to transform the tax system with the aim to make it more efficient 

and simpler for the taxpayer. The ambition of HMRC is to become one of the most digitally advanced 

tax administrations in the world and MTD forms a part of this vision.  

 

Who does it impact?  

Regulations for MTD in relation to VAT were laid in February 2018. Further explanation of this can be 

found in Notice 700/22: Making Tax Digital for VAT. 

From 1st April 2019 VAT-registered businesses with a taxable turnover above the VAT threshold 

(currently £85,000) will be required to use the Making Tax Digital service to keep records digitally 

and use compliant software to submit VAT returns. 

 

What are the challenges expected? 

Businesses face various challenges as a result of this change and it is vital to act on these now to 

ensure a smooth transition. The major challenges a business can expect to encounter are as follows; 

Change to record keeping – Businesses will need to move away from keeping manual records. All 

records must be kept digitally via compatible software. The software must be able to connect to 

HMRC via an API. At AJN we have always used cloud accounting software and our providers are MTD 

compliant.  

Changes to VAT submission – VAT returns must be submitted using the above-mentioned software 

and submission will no longer be conducted via the HMRC portal. Currently more than 80% of VAT 

returns are filed via the HMRC portal.  

Timing – with the compliance date of 1st April 2019 coinciding with Brexit this leaves ambiguity 

around the treatment of transactions with the EU. Potential technical changes will need to be 

understood by accountants and businesses to and software providers will need to lead the way for 

compliance.  

 

 

 

 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/use-software-to-submit-your-vat-returns


Points to Consider 

Based on our current understanding of MTD, the following table further explores issues MTD 

compliance will create and provide some insight to businesses as to a desired approach in tackling 

them; 

 

Existing approach Likely position under MTD Challenges & approach 

Businesses can currently use 
manual records  

No longer able to use manual 
records 

Businesses will need to review 
their existing systems and 
whether these will comply with 
the rule changes from April 
2019. This review should be 
conducted ASAP to ensure a 
smooth transition. Selecting 
appropriate processes and 
software will be a challenge 
and one which business owners 
will need to liaise with their 
accountants for help  

Currently MTD isn't in force but 
from 1st April there will be 
some businesses that may be 
exempt 

Businesses that are VAT 
registered voluntarily are 
exempt from MTD along with 
those who's religious beliefs 
make it incompatible to use 
electrical communication. For a 
more detailed summary see our 
blog  
 

Businesses need to check 
whether or not they qualify for 
exemption from MTD and if so, 
do they need to apply for 
HMRC to confirm this status 

Amendments and error 
corrections below certain 
thresholds can be amended on 
the next VAT return. Otherwise, 
a disclosure must be made on a 
form VAT 652 

For now the rules appear set to 
stay as they are 

Businesses must keep details of 
any adjustments disclosed 
separately from the digital 
records for VAT 

It is often the case that certain 
adjustments are made prior to 
VAT submission which take 
place outside of software. 
Examples are partial exemption 
and fuel scale charges 

Under MTD businesses or more 
likely their advisors may need 
to add these adjustments by 
way of journal entries onto the 
software OR 
Adjustments made are 
uploaded via a digital link to the 
VAT return and submitted 
thereafter 

This is likely to be one of the 
more complex measures of 
MTD VAT. Part 3 of VAT Notice 
700/22 provide further 
examples and guidance  

 

If there are any aspects of MTD which you'd like to discuss then please contact us: 

E: omair.adnan@ajnaccountants.co.uk 

M: 07971 026374 

T: 020 3866 8951 


